
St Xavier's English Medium School, ICSE, Manickpur, Vasai (W) 
 

February 05, 2025 
 

Dear Parents of Class 8 (2024-2025), 
 
Subject: Preparation for ICSE Board Exam 2027 — Choice of Subjects and 
Registration with CISCE 
 
Soon the students will commence their studies in Class 9. In this regard, I 

bring the following to your attention, in view of the ICSE Board exam in 
2027.  (Refer Council for the Indian School Certificate Examinations (ICSE) 
Regulations & Syllabuses 2026). Council website: cisce.org 

 
1. The three compulsory subjects in Group I are: 
1.English  2.History & Geography  3.Second Language: Hindi 

 
2. IMPORTANT: The student has to make a choice of the sixth subject,     
from Group III. The choice offered by the school in this regard is the 
following: Physical Education, Art or Computer Applications. 
Again, please note that the choice made for the sixth subject, in Class 9, 

cannot be changed in Class 10. 
 
3. In Group II, the following two subjects are being taught, viz.   

Mathematics and Science. It is presumed that students will opt for 
these subjects in view of making appropriate choices for further 
studies. However, a student may opt for Environmental Studies (EVS) in 
place of Mathematics. Once the choice is made, the subject cannot be 

altered at a later date. 
 

4. Socially Useful Productive Work and Community Service (Compulsory) 
SUPW Activities will be conducted on Fridays, from 03.15 p.m. to 04.15 
p.m. and if necessary, on Saturdays. 
 

For more clarification concerning the above, an orientation meeting is 
being held on Friday, February 07, 2025 at 03.30 p.m. in the Peter 

Faber Hall. Please make it a point to be present. The teachers will also 
be present to clarify matters and guide you in this regard. Students are 
welcome to be present for the orientation meeting. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Br Dr Thomas Vaz, S.J. 
Principal 

 
NOTE: A google form will be sent to you to seek your response with regard 
to the choice of the sixth subject. Kindly send your reply on or before 

February 15, 2025. 


